
 
TRUCKEE MEADOWS FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 

AGENDA ITEM #7 

STAFF REPORT 

Board Meeting Date: June 1, 2021 

 

 

DATE: May 18, 2021 

TO: Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District Board of Fire Commissioners 

FROM: Charles A. Moore, Fire Chief 

 Phone: (775) 328-6123 Email: cmoore@tmfpd.us 

SUBJECT: Recommendation to accept a Commission District 5 Special Fund Donation sponsored by 

Washoe County Commissioner Jeanne Herman in support of Truckee Meadows Fire 

Protection District’s Palomino Valley Volunteer Department for $2,000 and to Silver 

Lake Volunteer Department in the amount of $2,000 for a combined total of $4,000 to be 

spent on Volunteer Operations and if approved, approve a resolution amending the 

Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District General Fund Budget. (Commission District 5) 

FOR POSSIBLE ACTION 

 

SUMMARY: 

Recommendation to accept a Commission District 5 Special Fund Donation sponsored by Washoe 

County Commissioner Jeanne Herman in support of Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District’s 

Palomino Valley Volunteer Department for $2,000 and to Silver Lake Volunteer Department in the 

amount of $2,000 for a combined total of $4,000 to be spent on Volunteer Operations and if approved, 

approve a resolution amending the Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District General Fund Budget. 

 

PREVIOUS ACTION 

None 

 

BACKGROUND 

On May 25, 2021 the Washoe County Board of Fire Commissioners approved a Commissioner District 

5 Special Fund Disbursement Donation in the amount of $4000 in support of the Truckee Meadows Fire 

Protection District’s volunteer programs as identified below: 

 

 $2,000 to the Palomino Valley Volunteer Program to support training and equipment 

upkeep. The Palomino Valley Volunteer Department Program is managed by the Truckee 

Meadows Fire Protection District.  

 $2,000 to the Silver Lake Volunteer Fire Program to support operations. The Silver Lake 

Volunteer Fire Department Program is managed by the Truckee Meadows Fire Protection 

District.  
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FISCAL IMPACT 

The monetary donation will be deposited into the Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District Palomino 

Valley Volunteer Department and Silver Lake Volunteer Department Program operational budgets. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends accepting, with heartfelt thanks, a Commission District 5 Special Fund Donation 

sponsored by Washoe County Commissioner Jeanne Herman in support of Truckee Meadows Fire 

Protection District’s Palomino Valley Volunteer Department for $2,000 and to Silver Lake Volunteer 

Department in the amount of $2,000 for a combined total of $4,000 to be spent on Volunteer Operations 

and if approved, approve a resolution amending the Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District General 

Fund Budget. 

 

POSSIBLE MOTION 

Should the Board/s agree with staff’s recommendation, a possible motion could be:   

“I move to accept, with heartfelt thanks, a Commission District 5 Special Fund Donation sponsored by 

Washoe County Commissioner Jeanne Herman in support of Truckee Meadows Fire Protection 

District’s Palomino Valley Volunteer Department for $2,000 and to Silver Lake Volunteer Department 

in the amount of $2,000 for a combined total of $4,000 to be spent on Volunteer Operations and if 

approved, approve a resolution amending the Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District General Fund 

Budget.” 


